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BEVERLEY
BLARNEY

The Governor, Honourable Kim Beazley AC was back in 
Beverley on Monday 03 August to see more of the 
town’s attractions, following on from his brief visit here 
in July.  

He enjoyed lunch at the Hotel Beverley, with CEO Rob 
Cossart from Wheatbelt Development Commission, 
including the opportunity to meet some of our locals.  

Stephen Gollan, CEO and Cr Don Davies, President, 
Shire of Beverley gave the Governor a guided tour of 
the Visitors Centre, which showcases the interactive 
digital displays and the 1:5 scale model, exact replica of 
the silver centenary plane. This was followed by the 
building tour of the Cornerstone. Meeting with the 
business owners that rent the commercial office 
spaces and the staff from the Community Resource 
Centre. 

He visited the Station Gallery and Platform Theatre a 
multi-purpose cultural precinct that was built in 1886 
in a Victorian Tudor style and restored in 2006 by a 
group of dedicated volunteers. As local residents 
would be aware, the gallery is the home to the Shire of 
Beverley’s art collection and the Platform Theatre 
hosts musical and theatrical events. This is still and 
active railway as trains regularly pass through.  

A short drive to the Avondale Agricultural Machinery 
Museum, (which is currently closed as it is undergoing 
a feasibility study) the Governor had a look through 
the extensive collection which tells the story of the 
development of farming in WA. Many of the machines 
have been restored to operating condition by the 
museum volunteers. No visit would be complete 
without meeting the resident Clydesdale horses, 
Robbie and Comet who were very happy to see the 
Governor. 

“Beverley defines community pride.  
They have taken every facet of their history  

and turned it into a learning opportunity for visitors 
and the younger generations in town. They have one 

of the best collection of farming equipment in the 
country. Thanks to the people of Beverley  

for a fantastic visit”. 
By The Honourable Kim Beazley AC  

Governor of Western Australia 

Governor tours Beverley 

The Governor at Hotel Beverley meeting some Beverley residents. 

The Governor touring at the Visitor Centre . 

The Governor, Shire President Cr Don Davies and CEO Stephen Gollan 

Exploring the Machinery Museum at Avondale Farm . 
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SHIRE OF BEVERLEY 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT
Vincent Street Streetscape Project – Public Consultation 
Council are working towards the commencement of the Vincent Street redevelopment which will 
include the undergrounding of power, upgrades to drainage and footpaths and the general 
beautification of the main street from Hunt Road to the bridge. The original concept plans developed 
in 2014 from robust public consultation are being refined and updated for actual construction. Public 
consultation of these refined drawings will be held on Tuesday 8 September 2020. You can drop in 
any time between 9am – 12 noon or 5pm – 8pm at the Cornerstone. Full details on next page. Due to 
the nature of our external funding, the consultation process will be swift so I urge all community 
members to make themselves aware of the project. 
Over the next 18 months there will be disruptions to access via roads and footpaths and I ask for 
everyone’s patience as the end outcome will improve safety, slow traffic, be inviting, return some 
greenery, improve parking and encourage visitors.  
Businesses on the main street will be sent regular updates throughout the construction process. 

Rates 
A reminder that the due date for the 10% discount is Monday 07 September 2020. 

Youth Activity Area 
The Youth Activity Area is coming along nicely and on track for opening late September / early 
October. The concrete has been poured for the skate area and our friends at Skate Sculpture had a 
quick test run to ensure that it not only meets all safety requirements but is an exciting track to ride…
they are very happy! Lighting has been installed and tested. The pump track and shelters will 
commence the first week of September.  
Thank you to everyone who put an entry into the naming competition for the Youth Activity 
Area.  Council has chosen to call the Youth Activity Area ‘Moort Wabiny Park’ which was suggested by 
10yr old Grace from Beverley District High School. Moort Wabiny means Family Play in Ballardong 
Language. Thank you for your contribution Grace. 

Graffiti 
It was very disappointing to see the Exhibition Shed and the footpath on Lukin Street vandalised with 
graffiti. If anyone has any information relating to the graffiti please contact the Beverley Police. 

Community Grants 
Congratulations to the following groups that were awarded grants in the July 2020 round: 
Minor Grants – Beverley CWA and Beverley P & C Association. 
Major Grants – Beverley Playgroup, Beverley Historical Society, Beverley Golf Club and Beverley 
Soaring Society. 

Banner Poles 
Council has agreed to repurpose the old mainstreet banner poles after Ms Kylie Watts approached 
Shire staff with an idea to use them as place identifiers at Council assets around the townsite. It is 
proposed that the four poles will be relocated to the RV Park, the Community Garden, the Station Arts 
and the Dead Finish Museum. Thanks to Kylie for presenting a great idea. 

COVID-19 
While the COVID-19 risk in WA at this stage still remains low, a reminder to continue practising safe 
social distancing, good hygiene and staying home if you are feeling unwell. As reported in the media, 
good hygiene practises this year has resulted in a significant reduced number of influenza (Flu) cases 
and deaths throughout the State. As a town with a high senior population and growing number of 
newborns this is good news. 

Community Cropping Leases 
The previous cropping leases 2018 – 2021 expire on 31 March 2021. In order to allow farmers, 
community groups and individuals to plan their forward programmes the submissions to lease 
various blocks open 1 September and close Friday 9 October 2020.  The submissions must be made 
on the appropriate forms which can be downloaded from the Shire website or obtained from the 
Shire office. The leases will be awarded at the Ordinary October Council meeting. 

Cr Don Davis 
Shire President 
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Weight Watchers  
Beverley 

Meetings Mondays at 9.30am 
For more information,  

call 0487 933 004 

LOCAL VETERAN 
ACKNOWLEDGED 
FOR HIS SERVICE 

The 75th Anniversary of the  
End of World War II Medallion 
and certificate was presented to 
Mr Peter Bremner at the Alex 
Miles Lodge on 23 August 2020 
by Beverley’s RSL President, Mr 
William Thompson.  

Peter Bremner with his certificate and medallion 

Peter Bremner and William Thompson 
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Submissions are invited  
for the leasing of various  

reserves. The leases are available for  
cropping only (no livestock) and  

allow for the growing and cutting  
of hay for a maximum of one (1) year in the 

three (3) year term. 

Cropping Submission Forms are  
available on the Shire website or from the 

Shire Office - 9646 1200. Submissions 
close Friday 9 October 2020 and must be 

on the Cropping Submission Form. 
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Beverley Community Garden 

The Beverley Community Garden is growing well. We have beautiful, organically 
grown vegetables ready for sale so why not come in on a Tuesday, see Betty or 
Maureen and add some healthy greens to your meals. 

The street stall and wood raffle in July was very successful, yielding new members and raising 
funds to allow us to continue to develop the garden.  Lois Edwards won the wood raffle and 
Shirley Carr won the $100.00 note raffle. Another stall will be held on September the 11 and 12 from 
8.30am to 12 noon. 

Murray has been forging ahead with building the grape arbour and the working party has laid the 
slabs and erected the green shed in its permanent position.  More fruit trees and vegetable  
seedlings have been planted and summer vegetable seeds are germinating. 

The weekly garden maintenance days continue each Tuesday from 10am and everyone is  
welcome to come, no matter what your level of gardening knowledge or ability.  Just pop in for a 
look at the garden, have a chat or a cuppa.  If you would like to become a member of the  
Community Garden, contact Maureen or come to the garden on a Tuesday.  Membership is $20 
per person or $30 a family or school group. 

If you have any items that you would like to donate, please ring Betty on 0400 569 971, Maureen 
on 0429 460 073 or Dorothy on 0429 989 031 to arrange a pick up or for any further inquiries. 

Community Garden Donations 
David Adams Wood for raffle 
Nourishably  Items for stall 
Margaret and Billy Hobbs Plants and polypipe 
Leita Barrett-Lennard  Agapanthus plants 
IGA  $600 
Pat Pepper  Monetary donation 
Beverley Shire Sand  
Michael   Levelling sand pad for Tank 
Michael  Steel “cages” 
Chris Pepper  Levelling sand for shed pad 
Pam Bradley  Apricot tree 
Erica Murray  Fig tree 
Beverley Harris   Tomato seedlings 
Earl Squires  Hand rail from the Forrest St gate 
Bunnings $200 gift voucher 
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Your local carrier for over 30 years. 

GRAIN, FERTILISER, LIME, HAY, WOOL 

AND GENERAL TRANSPORT 

Garry Miller 

0428 464 066 
admin@beverleytransport.com.au
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NOTICES and MEETINGS 
NOTICE OF AGM 

FRAIL AGED LODGE 

To be held  
Thursday 17  

September 2020 
4.00pm 

At the Town Hall 

Enquiries   
John   

0429 965 654 

NOTICE OF AGM 
BEVERLEY RSL 
SUB BRANCH  

Annual General Meeting 
will be held 10 September 
2020, 4.30pm at the RSL 
Hall located at 50 Forrest 

Street.  

Current positions open  
President and Secretary. 

ONLY PULLET DELIVERY 
FOR 2020 

HY LINE PULLETS 

12 weeks $20 each  
10 for $190  

Free delivery  
Saturday 10  October 

Beverley, Kokeby, Brookton 
and York 

These July hatched chicks 
that will start laying late  

Dec/Jan & lay straight 
through 2 winters 

Blechynden Poultry 

9844 3485 

NEW Horse Rugs For Sale 
‘Rugz’ & ‘Ascot’ Winter Rugs from $120 

Summer Rugs also available 

Oakdale Handcrafted Products 
Custom Leather & Horse Rug Repairs 
Contact Andrew Ph. 0424 199 534 

NOTICE OF AGM 
BEVERLEY STATION 

ARTS INC. 

Notice is hereby given 
that the 2020  

Annual General Meeting 
of members of  

Beverley Station Arts  
will be held at the  
Station Gallery on  

Wednesday 30 September 
at 7pm. 

Drinks and supper 
to follow. 

Enquiries  
Sarah Miller  

0427 464 078 



12 Beverley Blarney, Edition 431 - September 2020 www.beverley.wa.gov.au  

FRIENDS OF THE DALE RIVER 
TREE PLANTING DAY 

SUNDAY 02 AUGUST 2020 

A small but dedicated group of people 
participated in our community tree planting 
day at Reserve Pool on the Dale River.  

The planting was concentrated in the riparian 
zone in order to reduce silt and nutrient run 
off and help suppress weeds as well as 
provide food and shelter for the wildlife. This 
project has been ongoing over a two year 
period with weed control being carried out 
initially in 2019 and again in 2020 before 
planting.  

Funding was provided by WNRM - Healthy 
Soils Healthy Rivers Grant. Hopefully 
subsequent rains will help to ensure a good 
survival rate for the seedlings. The day 
concluded with a BBQ for volunteers and a 
chance to sit back and relax and enjoy our 
unique place on the Dale.  

Many thanks to everyone involved! 

For more information contact 
Linley 0429 953 800 
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GOODBYE IAN 
After nearly 4 years in Beverley, Ian is leaving and heading back to the city. Thank you, Ian, for all your 
efforts whilst you have been in Beverley. I know the community have appreciated having a police 
officer in town that was approachable and I know you will be missed. Best of luck for the future and 
enjoy your new position.  

So as Ian leaves another arrives. The new officer coming to replace Ian is John Lines. John is a very 
experienced police officer who has been country policing for nearly 38 years. He has been in and 
around the Wheatbelt area for the majority of that time and will no doubt fit in seamlessly. 

Please take care and stay safe. 

Sergeant Darrell Hagan and Senior Constable Ian Jeffrey 

THE BLUE LINE 
Beverley Police Station

57 Hunt Road  Beverley WA 6304    BeverleyPol@twitter.com 
Email: Beverley.Police.Station@police.wa.gov.au 

BEVERLEY POLICE – HOW TO CONTACT US 
Life threatening or an emergency dial 000 

For all other matters phone 131 444 or 9646 3333 
(leave a message if your call is diverted) 

If it’s not urgent send us an email Beverley.Police.Station@police.wa.gov.au on 
twitter @BeverleyPol or drop into the station for a chat. 

mailto:BeverleyPol@twitter.com
mailto:Beverley.Police.Station@police.wa.gov.au
https://twitter.com/?lang=en-au
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NEW MOBILE PHONE LAWS 

In 2019, almost 20% of deaths on WA roads were caused by distracted drivers. 95% of all 

WA drivers acknowledge the danger associated with using their phone while driving, and yet 

surprisingly 50% of people still admit to this selfish behaviour. 

As of 01 September 2020, there are new increased penalties for the use of mobile phones 

whilst driving. The new penalties if you’re caught using your phone while driving: 

Penalty 1 – Touching or holding your phone for audio calls: $500 and 3 demerit points. 

Penalty 2 – More distracting tasks like texting, using social media or watching videos:  $1000 

and 4 demerit points. 

FAQ: 

HOW CAN I LEGALLY USE MY MOBILE PHONE WHILE DRIVING A 

VEHICLE OR RIDING A BICYCLE?  

A driver or cyclist is permitted to touch a mobile phone that is securely mounted to the vehicle 

or bicycle to accept or end a phone call. Any other action will result in an infringement, and for 

those driving a vehicle, a demerit point penalty as well. 

CAN I USE THE MAP APP ON MY MOBILE PHONE WHILE DRIVING OR 

RIDING?  

All drivers are permitted to use their mobile phone as a navigational tool, but only if the phone 

is placed in a mounting secured to the vehicle, and the route is set and started before driving 

or riding commences. If you touch the phone while driving to change the function of the  

navigational app, even when secured in a mounting, you face a $1000 infringement and  

4 demerit points. 

THE BLUE LINE 
Beverley Police Station

57 Hunt Road  Beverley WA 6304    BeverleyPol@twitter.com 
Email: Beverley.Police.Station@police.wa.gov.au 

mailto:BeverleyPol@twitter.com
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York Estate Agents 
(Beverley Division) 

Good, Bad or Ugly We Sell! 
Free Appraisals 

“Properties WANTED we have qualified buyers waiting now” 

Estate Experts 
Professional and Trustworthy 

Residential - Helen Stubing 0407 964 611  
Rural - Mike Bawden  0403 268 158 
Rentals - Jenette Callaghan 0418 929 011 
Office - 9641 1335    Fax - 9641 1334 

BEVERLEY  
LANDFILL SITE 

OPENING HOURS 

Saturday  
8.00am – 4.00pm 

Sunday  
8.00am – 4.00pm 

Monday  
8.00am – 3.30pm 

CLOSED   
Christmas Day and 

Total Harvest  
Ban Days

PLEASE NOTE:  
MONDAY’S EARLIER 

CLOSING TIME 
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Now Open 

Kahlia Ferguson 

Physiotherapist 

Every Thursday in Beverley Chiropractor Centre 
in the Cornerstone Building 

(Entrance off Dawson Street) 

Sports injuries, osteoarthritis, muscle strains, 
neck pain, back pain, headaches,  

post-op management 

Enquiries and Bookings: 

Phone 0437 709 577 

Book Online at  www.beverleyphysio.com.au 

Reg: 3941 

RATES DUE: MONDAY 07 SEPTEMBER FOR 10% DISCOUNT 
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BILL CHAMBERS 

Chartered Accountant 
& 

Registered Tax Agent 

Tax return preparation 

Financial and accounting 
advisory services 

Office hours: 
First and third Wednesday 

9.30am - 5.00pm 

129 Vincent Street, Beverley 
9646 1566 (Monday - Friday) 

  PH: 9641 4095   444 GREENHILLS ROAD, GREENHILLS 

CWA York forging ahead! 

The CWA York Branch held a 
very productive meeting on 
Friday 14 August 2020. 
Although as many as 25 
members attended, we were 
still able to practise social 
distancing. Our President, 
Dawn Ainsworth, circulated a 
draft of the plaque to 
accompany the COVID-19 
leadlight memorial window at 
our rooms at 154 Avon Terrace. 
We would sincerely like to 
thank Ross Ainsworth for 
painting the window frame. 
Dawn Ainsworth is working 
with a graphic designer in order 
to ensure that the plaque, 
which will include the names of 
current York branch members 
and signifies a unique 
experience in all our lives, is 
really something special.   

Sixteen of the ladies had a most 
enjoyable get-together over 
lunch at The Imperial 
Homestead in York on Friday 21 
August.  The food was delicious 
and we congratulated Chef Avi 
for a lovely meal and his hard 
work.   

Marion Bateman 
CWA York Branch 
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PRIMARY HEALTH SERVICES 
Available to the community of Beverley

You can refer yourself or your child to 
the following health professionals: 
 Child Health Nurse - 9646 3200 
to make an appointment, Hospital 
Admin Staff will assist you in setting an 
appointment time, which will be on 
most occasions a Monday. 

School Health – 9641 0200 

Dietetics –  9690 1320 

Occupational Therapy - 0429 466 224 

Physiotherapy – a Doctors referral is 
required – Please send all referrals to 
P.O Box 140 Beverley or drop them into
the Beverley hospital. All referrals are
forwarded onto to Northam Hospital
where they are prioritised and
wait listed. Clients will be acknowledged 
with a letter informing them of the
approximate wait time and will be seen
in Beverley

Podiatry – a Doctors referral is required  
Please send to PO Box 142, 
Beverley or drop referral to the Beverley 
Hospital (attendance Fridays)  ** 

Social Work – Phone  9690 1320 

Speech Pathology – Phone 9690 1321 
 Services are provided at the Primary 

Health Building, on the corner of John 
and Forrest Streets, Beverley.  There
may be a waiting time for
services.

 These services are provided by WA
Country Health Service and are free of
charge.  (Please note that the Podiatry 
Service is a private practice and is not 
free of charge - there is a fee at first 
consultation but the WACHS/Beverley
Health Service do not get involved in
taking fee payments – only assisting at
receiving the referrals for 
appointment.  The Doctor’s referrals are 
usually faxed to the service provider, 
Como Podiatry, who contact the patient 
by phone and make an appointment).

 If you have any concerns about your 
own health or your child’s health and 
development, please phone the
relevant health professional to discuss
your concerns. Alternatively, you can 
speak to the Child Health or School 
Health Nurse, or your GP, to discuss
your concerns and to determine the
most appropriate referral.

Avon & Central Primary Health
Promoting Healthy Lifestyles
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COUNTRY 

LINE  

DANCING 

Thursday mornings at 

the Town Hall 

Enquiries to  

Jan 0429 952 177 
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We would like to thank all of  
the Shire Councillors and  
community that attended our 
Coffee and cake with a  
Councillor event in July.  

This event was an excellent  
opportunity for many of our  
local residents and business 
owners to meet the councillors 
and have a bit of one on one 
time. Many thanks to Cr Don 
Davies, President for his update 
on Beverley. 
We will be holding a Coffee 
with a Copper when the  
weather is warmer, so be sure 
to look out for advertising 
around own. 

Beverley Bed & Breakfast owners with Cr. Darryl Brown Cr. Sue Martin & Kathleen Ferguson Cr. Terry McLaughlin  

Local residents at the event 

Day Trips 
We are looking at regular group trips to various locations, such as Kings Park so stay tuned for further 
details regarding dates venues. Please note that prices will vary depending on venue and bus charges. 

We are now taking expressions of interest for our first scheduled trip to the Art Gallery of Western 
Australia please contact 9646 1600 to register as seats will be limited. 

Work Placement Student 
You will notice that there’s a new face at the CRC and we are so excited to have Olivia  
Lucas join our team on Tuesday’s as a part of her work placement for Beverley District High 
School. Olivia has been a volunteer for the Visitor Centre and she has attended Social  
Media workshops at the centre. Be sure to pop in and say hello to her next time. 

BINGO!! 
We have had 2 sessions of bingo since the COVID restrictions have been reduced. We hold sessions on 
the last Friday of the month from 1.00pm - 3.00pm. We have afternoon tea available so grab your 
friends and come along for a fun afternoon.  Our next session is Friday 25 September. 

Beverley Library 
Did you know it is free to join the library? 
Did you know you can access digital books and magazines for free just by being a library member? 
If you would like to become a member come to the Cornerstone from 9.00am - 4.30pm and join up. 
Please note: you will need some form of identification. 

Centrelink Access Point 
Did you know that you can access Centrelink WiFi 24/7? 
You can upload documents and access you Centrelink account from your own device. Alternatively you 
can go onto the computer provided in the Centrelink section and access your information and print 
documents and forms with no cost.  
For more information ask our friendly staff. 
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SARAH SOMERS 

LAWYER 

Family Law – Divorce – Separation 

Property Settlement - Restraining Orders 

Defacto Relationships - Children’s Issues 

Contact/Residence - Competitive hourly rates 

Reduced fee for Initial Consultation 

Serving the Wheatbelt Community 

85 Fitzgerald St, Northam 

P | 9622 9687 

E | sarahsomers@iinet.net.au 

WHAT IS THE HEROIC? 

In Australia there was a bicycle 
race that ran from 1897 to 1999. 
It was hard racing in the days of 
gravel tracks, and thought to be 
the toughest race in Australia. It 
started in Beverley. Today we 
celebrate that race with a bike 
weekend. Be Heroic and come 
ride with us. 

The weekend is about stepping 
back in time. Historical towns, 
historical bikes and beautiful 
country side. We celebrate the 
history. We love those old bikes.  
See where the Wheatbelt and 
great races began. Enjoy quiet 
roads, riverside riding, 
check points in historic town in 
Western Australia. 

Weekend Program 

Saturday 17 October 
Morning 
Road cycling race  
Start line, Freemasons Hotel, 
east 25 km and back. 

Afternoon 
Retro bike show in the Hall,  
Free kids cycling race 
(Cyclocross) at the Tennis Club, 
with Adult racing too. 

Overnight camping on the Oval 

Sunday 18 October 
Morning to Afternoon 
200+ Riders heading to York 
and Northam winding back 
along gravel roads. 

Afternoon 
BBQ at the Hall and old school. 

For more information, race 
maps and race registrations go 
to www.theheroic.com.au 
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ALL TYPES ALL AREAS 

ALLROUND CONCRETE 
 

SHED FLOORS, DRIVEWAYS, FOOTPATHS, HOUSE SLABS, SILO 

PADS, FERTILIZER/GRAIN/SUPA SHEDS 
 

ROBBIE HIGGINSON 

MOBILE: 0427 384 977

HOME: 9641 2459  FAX: 9641 2339 

ABN:26 997 512 874 

 

PO BOX 345 YORK  WA  6302 

ALLROUND CONCRETE 

Shed floors, driveways, footpaths, house slabs, 

silo pads, fertilizer/grain/supa sheds 

Robbie Higginson

Mobile: 0427 384 977 

Home: 9641 2459   Fax: 9641 2339

Abn: 26 997 512 874

Po box 345 York  wa  6302 

All areasAll types

VOICE OF THE AVON, 101.3 FM 
 LOCAL PROGRAMMING 

SUNDAY 
6.00 – 9.00 Country Junction - Frenchy 
9.00–12.00 Sunday Morning Coming Down - 

John   
12.00–2.00 Easy Sunday - Denni 
2.00 – 4.00 Good Time Oldies – John Dubber 

MONDAY 
6.00–10.00    Monday Breakfast - Bob 
10.00–1.00  Monday am - Leslie-Ann 
1.00 – 4.00  Round the Bend. Over the Hill – 

 Rhonda & KT 
4.00 – 7.00  Celtic Note - Joe 
7.00–10.00    Classical Sounds - Chris 

TUESDAY 
6.00 – 9.00    Tuesday Breakfast - Bob 
9.00 -12.00    Around the World - Leila  
12.00–3.00    Happy Trails - KT 
3.00 – 6.00  Rockin’ on the Avon - Denni 
6.00 – 9.00  Turn it up Tuesday – Michael 

WEDNESDAY 
6.00 – 9.00  Solid Gold Breakfast - Frenchy 
9.00 – 1.00  A Little Bit of Everything – Joe-  
1.00 – 4.00  Potpourri - Peter 
6.00 – 9:00    Back to the Future – Frank 

THURSDAY 
6.00 – 9.00  Thursday Breakfast - Rhonda 
9.00–12.00  Thursday am - Bob 
12.00–3.00     Kaleidoscope – Chris 
3.00 – 6.00   Drive - Graham 
6.00 – 8.00   Good Time Oldies 2 – John  

  Dubber 

FRIDAY 
6.00– 10.00    Friday Breakfast - Bob 
10.00-12.00    Memory Lane - KT 
12.00 –3.00  Michael’s Mix Up - Michael 
 3.00  - 6.00  Tonkin’ Along - Tonks 
6.00 –  9.00  Jazz Club - John 

SATURDAY  
6.00 -  9.00   Solid Gold Breakfast - Frenchy 
9.00 –12.00   Spirit of the Music - George 
12.00– 2.00   Country Trax - Haydn 
2.00 –  4.00   Saturday Mix – Graham 
4.00 -  6.00   My Kind of Music – Lesley-Ann 
6.00 – 9.00   Saturday Party –Nada 

Phone: Studios 9641 2422 

Sponsorship: 0439 417 664– York 

(Beverley,0420832321.Northam & Goomalling, 

0412295504 

E-mail: radio6ycr@hotmail.com

Facebook.com: Voice of the Avon 101.3 

FM – 6YCR (with live streaming) 

Website: www.voiceoftheavon.org.au – live 
streaming of Voice of the Avon 101.3 FM 

97 hours of local presenters each week.  
Effective 14 July 2020 

mailto:radio6ycr@hotmail.com
http://www.voiceoftheavon.org.au/
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BEVERLEY SUB CENTRE NEWS 

First Aid Kits 
St John WA is able to provide First Aid Kits and 
Supplies that you, your family or your business 
may require.  The range of products available 
may be viewed at:   
https://stjohnwa.com.au/first-aid-kits-and-supplies. 

When purchased through the Beverley sub  
centre, the profits earned on the sale of these  
St John WA products stays within the sub centre, 
allowing these funds to be used for the benefit of 
our community.   

The sub centre is grateful to the Beverley Junior 
sporting club for their recent support in this way. 

We currently have four of the extremely popular 
Medium Leisure Kits available for immediate sale. 
For further details, or to purchase, please contact 
the sub centre on 9646 1408  
(Tuesdays and Fridays from 9.00am – 2.00pm) or 
Beverley@stjohnwa.com.au 

HLTAID003 Provide First Aid 
This course is a grounding in first aid and will  
enable you to perform appropriate first aid  
procedures and basic training requirements 
across a range of family, community & workplace 
settings.  

The one day course, with prior online learning 
required, is available at several locations 
throughout the Wheatbelt.   

For first aid bookings and enquiries 
please call the Wheatbelt Regional 

Office on 9621 1613

September 2020
Saturday 05 Northam
Tuesday 08 York
Saturday 12 Narrogin
Tuesday 22 York
Wednesday 23 Narrogin
Thursday 24 Northam
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Unique Strokes W.A. 

Painting & Decorating 
Reg. No. 4236 

ROB BAIN 

QUALIFIED LOCAL TRADESMEN 

For Guaranteed Traditional  
     Workmanship & Prompt Free Quotes 

Phone: 089647 2102 
Mobile: 0418 904 013 

For Guaranteed Traditional 

Workmanship & Prompt Free Quotes 

Phone: 08 9647 2102

Mobile: 0418 904 013 
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TAX RETURNS 

FORTIZ BUSINESS SOLUTIONS 
(Registered Tax Agent & Certified Public Accountant) 

Tax Returns for all entities 

Business Consulting 

Software solutions / setup 

Bookkeeping / Accounting 

OFFICE HOURS: 

FRIDAY 9.00am – 4.30pm 

101 VINCENT ST (Bankhouse) BEVERLEY 

Please phone for an appointment 

9646 0282 
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Service in Beverley 
8:00 am every Sunday at 

Beverley Sacred Heart Church 
Lukin Street, Beverley 

THE RELIGIOUS  
SOCIETY OF FRIENDS 

(QUAKERS) 

Beverley Friends Meeting 
Old Catholic School Rooms 

Dempster Street 

Meeting for Worship 
SUNDAY 
10:30am 

For more information & enquiries 

DRUG & ALCOHOL 
COUNSELLING 

The Wheatbelt  
Community Drug 
Service Team will 

be visiting  
Beverley Hospital 

fortnightly.  

For appointments 
please phone  

Jackie Darby on  
96211 055. 50 Hunt Road, Beverley 

ROYAL ANTEDILUVIAN ORDER 
OF BUFFALOES  

GLE (Inc) 

QUAIRADING BEVERLEY NO.163 

We meet the first Wednesday of 
every month at the Masonic Lodge, 

Hunt Road, Beverley 

The objects of our order are  

Philanthropy and Good Fellowship. 

 

For more info - contact 
Bill McDonald on 9646 0402 

For more info contact 

Tom 0419 945 240 
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Card Games at CWA 

SAMBA  
WHEN: Saturdays 

TIME: 1.00pm    
WHERE: CWA Hall 

Afternoon Tea provided. 
Phone 9646 1271 

BRIDGE 
WHEN: Monday’s 
WHERE: CWA Hall 

The 76th AGM for the Beverley 
Hospital Auxiliary was held on 

Monday 20 July 2020. The  
following members were  

elected as Office Bearers for  
the next 12 months. 

President: Glenys Lane 
1st VP: Christine Brooke 
2nd VP: Jan Sherwood 
Secretary: Betty Lobb 

Treasurer: Jo Sims 
Roster Secretary: Gina Adams 
Shop Coordinator: Betty Lobb 

Auditor: Carly Vietch. 

The Op Shop is open:  
Fridays from 11.00am - 3.30pm 
On the first Saturday of the 
month Saturday 05 September 
from 8.0am - 12 noon. 

Donations can be left at the 
side of the Men’s Shed.  
We only accept clean clothes 
that are in good condition. 
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E Squire  

Contracting Services

Water Supply 
Windmills & Accessories 

Solar Pumps: 
 Sales, Service, Installation 

Fencing & Yards 
Trenching & Poly Pipe Laying 

E Squire Contracting Services  
Beverley and surrounding districts 

Phone: 9646 0800 

Errol Squire 0438 682 687 
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Warrior Wellbeing Article 

Is Stoicism a Dirty Word? 

It’s become fashionable in some circles to lump stoicism in with other, less than desirable traits like 
aggression, when talking about male behaviour. There is even an ongoing argument in the American 
Psychological Association about how it was controversially included as a harmful trait in their 
guidelines. Harvard professor, Steven Pinker argued the APA was misguided, “Stoicism is a good 
quality, not, as the new guidelines say, harmful”. He’s on the money when he argues that the guidelines 
should encourage “the masculine virtues — dignity, responsibility, self-control, and self-reliance.” All of 
these are the qualities and virtues of manhood that we should be celebrating. 

What is stoicism? Its origins go back to a school of Roman philosophy with proponents that sound like 
the cast of Gladiator. Roman Emperor Marcus Aurelius, playwright and political advisor Seneca, and the 
upwardly mobile slave, turned teacher Epictetus. But before we all don our tunics and sandals and face 
the lions in the Colosseum there are some modern-day and relevant ideas tied up in stoicism. Much of 
its underlying message is actually what underpins “mindfulness”.  Stoicism taught its followers the 
development of self-control and fortitude as a means of overcoming destructive emotions.  Stoic 
philosophy advocates accepting life’s challenges, which often are not within our control, and then focus 
on what to do with the given situation, which is within our control. “We can’t change what is, we can 
only change our reaction to it”.  

These days the use of the word stoicism has incorrectly incorporates a “push on regardless” attitude by 
men in particular. It is used as a negative description for blokes failing to address ongoing health 
concerns by ignoring the warning signs and self-medicating by purely concentrating on their work. 
This is without a doubt a very dangerous attitude, but real stoicism needs to be celebrated. Every great 
invention, discovery or work of human endeavour has been a result of stoic behaviour. It is a trait not 
only found in men but women also, and it is a quality to be admired. Pregnancy and childbirth are just 
two examples that come to mind that couldn’t possibly be achieved without a degree of stoicism.  

Like anything health related, be it food, exercise, or even sunlight, the trick is “everything in 
moderation”. If being stoic is the only plan in our playbook, then the results will be negative. However if 
we learn when to be stoic, and importantly, when to ask for help, our lives will benefit immeasurably.   

The Stoics of old, recognized that wellbeing depends on the cultivation of one’s character, on one’s 
choices and actions, rather than on what happens in the uncontrollable world around us. It is 
something that the Regional Men’s Health Initiative advocate every day; that the bulk of our health 
outcomes are influenced primarily by the choices we make and if we can be well-informed, and make 
informed decisions, then positive health outcomes will follow. 

Working with Warriors® Podcast Series. These podcasts launched on the 19th June 2020 are based 
on conversations around men’s wellbeing and health from our “Working with Warriors”® education 
sessions. These short podcasts regarding a man’s approach to his wellbeing and health are now 
available to listen via our website or on Spotify, Apple Podcasts, Google Podcasts and numerous other 
podcast directories. 
Glen and the Team  - The Regional Men’s Health Initiative delivered by Wheatbelt Men’s Health PO Box 768, Northam WA 6401  
Phone: 08 9690 2277  Email: menshealth@4blokes.com.au  www.regionalmenshealth.com.au 

mailto:menshealth@4blokes.com.au
http://www.regionalmenshealth.com.au
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Beverley  
Districts  
Motorcycle 
Club  
(BDMCC)  

The team will be hosting a Ride Park Day at 
Beverley Districts Motorcycle Club, on Sunday 06 
September 2020. 

The track will be open to all dirt bike enthusiasts 
looking to ride with friends and family in a fun  
non-competitive environment. Riding starts at 
9am on Sunday.  
 
Cost is $50 and no club membership or licence is  
required. Best of all Mums, Dads and kids can  
participate together!  

Added bonus for MWA annual license holders - 
your ride is only $40!!  

The club is located on Nicholas Street with 
camping available on the Saturday night.  
Check out our Facebook page 
@beverleydistrictsmotorcycleclub 
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Springdell Cup Weekend 
On Saturday 25 July 25, there was a large turnout of 74 players who competed in perfect weather for 
the Wayde and Kathryn McLean 4BBB Stableford trophy. The winners were Rod Anderson and Glen 
Miller from Bakers Hill with a team Stableford score of 50 points. Runners-up were Wayde McLean and 
Steve Philippe (Perth) with 47 points. Wayde declined to accept his own trophy which was  
subsequently awarded to third placegetters Chris Lawlor and Mark Kont (46 points). Winners of the 
Gross event were David Cliff and Ryan Sheridan (Brookton) who scored a creditable 39 points. They 
were followed by Andrew Thomas and Liam Thomas (Waroona) 36 points. 
 
On Sunday 26 July was the date for the annual Springdell Cup Open. As always, our grateful thanks are  
extended to Andrew and Kellie Shaw and to the Sing Family for their continued support for this event. 
The weather remained perfect for golf and 48 players competed in the 27 holes of Stableford to have 
their name recorded on the trophy. Results were: 
 
NETT  WINNERS 
Liam Gollan 61 points – Winner of the Springdell Cup 
Robbie Wansbrough 60 points – Runner-Up  
Shane Norman (Serpentine) 59 points- Third 
Kevin Burton (Waroona) 58 points - Fourth 
 
GROSS WINNERS 
Ryan Sheridan (Brookton) 53 points - Winner of the Barry Winfield Memorial Trophy 
Daniel Forward (Brookton) 51 points- Runner-Up 
Chris Rawes (Brookton) 50 points - Third 
 
Other trophy winners were: 
Best 18 – Alan Scales 39 points 
Best 9 (1 to 9) – Vance Blechynden (Brookton) 20 points 
Best 9 (10 to 18) – Matt McLean 21 points 
Best Veteran (60+) – Alan Thomas (Waroona) 57 points 
Best Super Vet (66+) – Neal Ivey (Serpentine) 54 points 
 
This was a successful weekend for the club which was only possible with the assistance of many  
members who contributed their skills and time in many ways. These especially include the women 
members who spend their time in the kitchen preparing and cooking the meals (and cleaning up  
afterwards) and the ladies who work in the office recording results and entering cards for handicaps. To 
the members that helped with the busy bee before the day, to the course maintenance crew, to the bar 
management and staff, to Steve Gollan who co-ordinates purchasing the many trophies and to those 
who assisted with placing and collecting novelty pins and eskys the club also extends a big thank you. 
Well done all. 



49 www.beverley.wa.gov.au Beverley Blarney, Edition 431 - September 2020 

 

 

Results for August 
On Saturday 01 August, 20 players took to the field to compete for the G.L. Broun Trophy. Our thanks go 
to the Broun Family for continuing their sponsorship of this event.  The day was won by Jane Murray 
with a score of 40 points who declined to accept the trophy. The trophy was awarded to Robbie  
Wansbrough (who had lost on a countback). The runner-up trophy was awarded to Alan Scales with 38 
points 
 
On Saturday 08 August our third qualifying round for the Club Championship was held, sponsored by 
Fred 'China' Sing. Eighteen members competed and the day was won by Mark Kont with Nett 69 
(Gross 99). Runners-Up were Alan Hammond with Nett 70 (84) and Jane Murray also Nett 70 (86). 
Thank you 'China' for your ongoing sponsorship. 
 
On Saturday 15 August saw 9 players travel to Corrigin to compete in their annual open event. The most 
successful of the travellers over the 30 holes were James Adams who carded 56 points and Ken Bradley 
with 51 points. Unfortunately, that was not enough to take home a trophy although we're told the  
marron Ken won in the raffle were tasty! 
 
At home on the same day 6 players had a social day competing in a par event. Keith Hawkins won the 
day with +2. Graeme Lewis and Dale Wansbrough were equal runners-up on -2. 
 
On Saturday 22 August the club held a special event thanks to a unique offer of sponsorship from the 
Beverley Agricultural Society. The club arranged an impromptu mixed teams Russian Stableford 
event and 24 players lined up. The winning team was Alan Scales and James Adams who came in with 
77 points. Runners-up were Beau McLean and Matt McLean (71 points) with the third place trophies  
going to Jacinta Murray and Stephen Gollan (70 points). Winner of the Women's Individual trophy was 
Jane Murray (25 points) and the Men's Individual trophy went to Alan Hammond (38 points).  
 
The weekend of August 29 and 30 had players travelling to York to compete in that club's open events. 
A social par event was held on Saturday for the players who stayed at home. Any notable performances 
will be advised next month. 
 
More Golfing News on Page 50 

 Smoke alarms  RCDS 

 Testing  Fault finding 

 New installations  Energy efficient lighting 
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Scroungers 
Every Wednesday and Friday afternoon we play a very relaxed 6 holes of golf. Handicaps are  
independent of the Golf Australia system and these afternoons are an ideal introduction into the  
frustratingly wonderful game of golf. Any interested persons are welcome to join us (loan clubs  
available if required). Tee-off is normally 3:30pm in winter although later times can be arranged if you 
call Mark on 0490 037 810. Results since the last Blarney: 
 
July 22 -  15 players – Winners Fred Bremner and Darrell Hagan – 15 points 
July 24 – 5 players – Winner Mark Kont -  14 points 
July 29 – 10 players – Winner Mark Kont – 14 points 
July 31 – 9 players – Winner Mike Carthew – 17 points 
August 05 – 15 players – Winner Ken Bradley – 16 points 
August 07 – 3 players – Winners Mike Carthew and Ken Bradley – 12 points 
August 12 – 19 players – Winner Ken Bradley – 16 points 
August 19 – 14 players – Winner Mark Kont – 15 points 
August 21 – 4 players – Winner Ken Bradley – 12 points 
 
New Practice Green 
Members and visitors will notice that the practice green that has been in formative stages for some 
time is now complete. The club would like to extend a huge thanks to Terry Woods and 'China' Sing for 
putting in an extended coupla-days of heavy work to complete this project. We would also like to 
acknowledge the support of Garry Miller who loaned equipment without which the project would still 
be languishing. 
 
Consequently, the use of the 16th fairway and green for chipping and putting practise is no longer  
permitted. Chipping to the new practice green is permitted from an area between the 16th green and 1st 
tee and all pre-game putting practise must be now be done on the new green.  
 
Upcoming Fixtures for September 
Saturday 05   Club Championships – Quarter Finals   Match Play 
    (Matches to commence at 9:00am) 
    Club Championships – Semi Finals    Match Play  
    (After completion of Quarter Finals) 
 
Thursday 10 to State Sand Greens Championship    Stroke 
Sunday 13  Riverview GC (Albany) 
 
Saturday 12    Beverley Gas & Plumbing       Ambrose in 3's 
    'What Happened to the AFL Grand Final?' Trophy   
    
Friday 18   Open Teams - Ambrose Day     Ambrose in 3's 
Saturday 19  Open Teams - 36 Holes over 2 Days    Stroke 
Sunday 20  Open Teams - Final Day      Stroke 
   
Saturday 26   Belhus Trophy 4BBB (in conjunction with...)  Stableford 
    Club Championship – Finals     Match Play 
    36 Holes, 9:00am Tee-Off  
 
New Players Welcome 
New and prospective members or visitors are always welcome to join us for a round. Tee-Off is generally 
at Midday on Saturdays (arrive around 11:30AM). For any further information please call Men's Captain 
Mark Kont on 0490 037 810. 



51 www.beverley.wa.gov.au Beverley Blarney, Edition 431 - September 2020 

 

 

Located behind  
Beverley Medical Practice, 

106 Forrest Street, Beverley. 
 

OPENING HOURS 
Monday,  

Wednesday and  
Friday 

 
8.00am - 1.00pm 

 
All enquiries to  

Phlebotomist - Sue  
9646 0724 

 
Please note that  

Western Diagnostic  
Pathology will accept  

all pathology 
 collection forms. 
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Dawson’s 
Concrete & Reinforcing 

 

“Your Local Beverley Concreter” 

 Concrete Formwork & Steel Fixing 
 Driveways, Shed floors, Maintenance pits, Silo pads, Super 

sheds, House pads 
 Fully mobile service 
 Over 30 Years Experience 
 7 Days A Week 
 Professional, Reliable Service 

 
 

SANDY DAWSON   
Mobile: 0417 375 221 

Email: pameladawson@bigpond.com 
FB: www.facebook.com/dawsonsconcrete 

Beverley Offroad Motorsports Association (BORMSA) is a club  
focused on entry level gravel motorsport in a social atmosphere. 
Throughout the year the club holds junior motorkhana, khanacross 
and autocross competitions plus driver development days.  

Upcoming events 
Sunday 20 September 2020 - AUTOCROSS Race 5 
Saturday 17 October 2020 - Khanacross 
Sunday18 October 2020 - Driver Development Day & Busy Bee 
Located at the end of Nicholas Street (Reserve 5265 Nicholas 
Street). Just passed the refuse site. For more information go to our 
Facebook page or website www.bormsa.com 
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DJ YATES  
Authentic Heritage Restoration 

 

 

BRICK AND STONEWORK  
RESTORATION 
AUTHENTIC REPOINTING OF 

MORTAR, RISING 
DAMP RECTIFIED 
PROPERTY  
MAINTENANCE 

 

PHONE DAVE 

0419 041 542  

 

BROOKTON  

PLUMBING 
ABN: 37 675 595 336 

 

FOR ALL YOUR  

PLUMBING MAINTENANCE 

AND GAS FITTING NEEDS 

 

*PLUS SEPTIC WASTE  

REMOVAL 

 

PHONE: 

SEAN 0413 480 543 or 

NATASHA 0422 013 889 

 
PL: 7130  GF: 006947  SWR: T235 

 

 

C & B TRANSPORT 
 

DELIVERING GENERAL FREIGHT AND CHILLER GOODS 
 

3 DAYS PER WEEK OR AS REQUIRED 
 

TO 
 

BEVERLEY, BROOKTON, PINGELLY 
 

FROM 
 

PERTH DEPOT CANNINGVALE MARKETS 
 

PLEASE CONTACT PAUL BALDWIN 
 

ON 
 

0417 953 968 or 08 9646 0461 
 

BIG ENOUGH TO DO THE JOB SMALL ENOUGH TO CARE 
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THE BEVERLEY BOWLING AND CROQUET CLUB 
 

 

 

 

 

Sunday Mixed Bowls has a few more weeks to run, namely 06 and 27 September, so if you are interested 

please have your names in by 1.15pm, games start 1.30pm - $5 per person green fee. 

 

MEN’S TRIPLES SPONSORED BY WEST COAST LIVESTOCK 

FRIDAY 11 SEPTEMBER, 9.00am for 9.30am start. 

 

Teams to consist of 2 bowlers and 1 novice. If you are interested in participating in this event please  

put your name on board at Club House, Forrest Street or contact Steve Minchin on 0419 926 374.  

Entry fee $20 per person covers green fee and catering. 

 

BENDIGO BANK – COVID BEVERLEY BOWLING CLUB MEN’S TRIPLES CHAMPIONSHIPS  

SATURDAY 19 SEPTEMBER, 9.00am for a 9.30am start. 

Open to all members, names on board by 17 September or contact Peter Fleay on 0429 231 161.  

Please bring your own lunch, BBQ tea will be provided. 

Prospective new members and/or social members are very welcome to any of the above 

The Beverley Bowling Club will be opening their season on Sunday 04 October 

Make sure you’re seen on the green 

 

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-SA 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Lawn_bowls_at_the_2018_Commonwealth_Games
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
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CROQUET 
Is currently played at 10.00am on Wednesday mornings and 3.00pm on Friday  

afternoons. 

 

Robyn Johnson (Beverley Croquet Club) partnered with Dorothy Bull (York Croquet Club) along with Bever-

ley Hoey (Beverley Croquet Club) partnered with  Helen Amyes (York Croquet Club) competed in the 

Country Doubles Golf Croquet  

Tournament on the weekend of 15 and 16 August in York. There were 16 

teams in total,  2 teams from York, 2 from York/Beverley along with 

teams from the Metro area including Como, Gosnells, and country 

teams from Dunsborough, Busselton, Narrogin and Augusta. 

 

Teams were split into 2 groups of 8 teams for the tournament, which 

started at 8.30am on Saturday in perfect conditions and some very 

good croquet was played with all teams competing for group seeding 

in readiness for the finals with both Beverley/York teams winning 3 of 

their 5 games.  

   

Weather conditions on Sunday was a very different kettle of fish as it was 

cold, wet and windy. Robyn and Beverley, both playing in their first  

doubles tournament, experienced playing games in wet and cold  

conditions and it sure was a sight to see, all players decked out in wet 

weather gear whilst thoroughly enjoying their games of croquet and  

jostling for group positions.  

 

Beverley & Helen were successful on Sunday and won the Plate. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Beverley Toy Library is run once a 
month after Storytime. Borrowing is 

available via membership. 
 

If you are interested in Toy Library  
please come down to the Beverley  
Library, located at the Cornerstone  

 on Tuesday 15 September 2020. 
 

For more information contact  
Kelly 0428 779 234.  
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Welcome to this edition.  
 
We have played golf in near perfect conditions and the fairways 
and greens are a credit to our men.  
 
Thanks a lot. 
 
It has been wonderful how our younger players have taken to golf 
and most of them are now playing 18 holes. Remember, don’t  
expect to play perfect shots all the time, even the experienced  
players have their hiccups. 
 
We have had 11 ladies play 18 holes and 5 playing 9 holes. We are 
hoping that some of the new 9 holers will join the 18 holers soon. 
 
Hole in One 
 
Excitement was on the course on Wednesday 12 August when 
Lyn and Marg Peck wit-
nessed Glenys Collins get-
ting a hole in one. Glenys 
got her hole in one on a 
Par 3, Hole Number 13.  
 
Glenys has been playing 
golf for 44 years and she 
said that this achievement 
was the highlight of her 
long golfing career. 
 
Photo of the line of the ball 
going into the hole. 

Tuesday 25 August 2020 
Bette Bremner Trophy 

Monthly Medal  
Par 

 
Tuesday 01 September 2020 

Ali Lewis Trophy  
Stableford 

 
Tuesday 08 September 2020 
Lorna Barrett-Lennard Trophy 

Monthly Medal Play Off  
Stableford 

 
Tuesday 15 September 2020 
Jo Sims Non Winner Trophy  

Stableford 
 

Tuesday 22 September 2020 
Closing Day 
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AUSTRALIAN GOVERNMENT  
SERVICES  
 

FRAUD TIP-OFF LINE 
 

Phone 
131 524 

 

Patchwork  
Quilt Fundraiser 

 
 

COVID has affected many 
individuals, businesses and 
community groups & clubs.  

 
We have been donated  

2 Patchwork Quilts by Kaye 
Rafferty and Denise Hales.  

 
The quilts are on display at 
the Beverley Visitor Centre 
and tickets are $2 each or  

6 for $10.  
 

All proceeds from raffle  
ticket sales are going  
to the Beverley Junior  

Sports Group. 

Competition Results 

Champion: 
Congratulations to Jane Murray who scored a great score of 
259 over 3 rounds. Superb Golf, Jane. 
 
Runner Up: 
Yvonne Hobbs with a gross score of 279. 
 
Plate Winner:  
Congratulations to Glenys Collins who scored a nett score of 
228 over 3 rounds. 
 
Runner Up: 
Carissa Shaw was very close behind Glenys with a nett score of 
229. Well done Carissa. 
   
Thursday 13 August 
Jane and Sera travelled to Bolgart to play in their Open Day and 
what can I say, Bolgart course is very challenging and we drowned 
our sorrows with the ladies we played with. Company and food 
was great. 
 
Friday 21 August      
Jacinta Murray, Jane Murray, Lorna Barrett-Lennard, Marg Peck, 
Maxine Watts and Sera Minchin went to York to play in their Open 
Day. Let’s just say we enjoyed the company and the food and  
Lorna won a money raffle. 

Until next month, BE VERY STRAIGHT 
Sera Minchin 
Ladies Captain                                        
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The flag was flown at half-mast on 
the Beverley Town Hall as a mark 
of respect to:- 

 

 KENNEDY, Kenneth Reginald 

 2020  

Tuesday 06 October Wolfgang’s Musical Circus 

Saturday 17 October Beverley Heroic 

Sunday 18 October Beverley Heroic 

Saturday 17 October Khanacross - BORMSA 

Sunday 18 October  Driver Development Day - BORMSA 

16 -17 October Cocky’s Crossing 

23 - 24 October Cocky’s Crossing 

23 - 24 October Beverley Rose Show  

December Christmas Concert 

BEVERLEY BLARNEY DEADLINE DATES 
EDITION DEADLINE DATE 

October Edition 2020 Tuesday 22 September 2020 

November Edition 2020 Thursday 22 October 2020 

December Edition 2020 Sunday 22 November 2020 

January Edition 2021 December 2020 

February Edition 2021 January 2021 

DISCLAIMER 
The information in this publication is of a  
general nature as a service to the ratepayer. 
The articles included herein are not intended to 
provide a complete discussion of each subject. 
While the information is believed to be correct, 
no responsibility is accepted for its accuracy.  
No liability is accepted for any statements of 

BEVERLEY 
BLARNEY 

1,100 copies each month 

Community notices are free of charge 

The deadline for the next  
Beverley Blarney is 4pm 

Tuesday 22 September 
Contact our friendly Shire staff today 

Shire of Beverley 
PO Box 20 Beverley WA 6304 

Phone: 9646 1200  
Email: blarney@beverley.wa.gov.au  
Online editions: beverley.wa.gov.au 
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